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In This Issue: 

 Club Notes 

 General Information 

 Meeting Minutes 

 Board Meeting  

 March 11th, 2013 

 General Meeting 

 March 19th, 2013 

 

       Rock Rumbles 

 Announcements 

 Show Schedules 

 Field Trips 

 Gem of the month 

 Bench Tips by Brad 

Smith 

 Kids Korner 

 Shop Schedule 

 Map To New General 

Meeting Place 

 Application For Cub 

Badges 

 

  

CCCllluuubbb   NNNooottteeesss 

  

General Meeting: Apr. 16th 7:30 PM 

If your last name is X-A please bring snacks. 

New Members: Unless otherwise stated, General 

Meetings are on the third with Tuesday of the 

month at the church at 7:30pm. You are invited 

and encouraged to attend!  There is a silent 

auction and door prizes at every meeting.  

Next Board Meeting: Monday, Apr. 8th, 7:00 

p.m. at the shop is the next Board Meeting. 

Show Meeting:  Thurs. Apr. 4th, 7 p.m. at the 

shop upstairs. 

                                

           

                          

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Spring+Clip+Art&Form=IQFRDR
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This publication is the bulletin of the Mineral and Gem Society of Castro Valley, Inc., a member of the 

California Federation of Mineralogical Societies, Inc., the American Federation of Mineralogical Societies 

and the North Bay Field Trip Association.  

Bulletin Submission Policy 
Submission deadline is the second Friday following the General Meeting (normally the second Wednesday 

of the month.)  Anonymous contributions will not be considered for publication in the Petrograph; 

however, if requested at the time of submission, the contributor’s name can be withheld. Members are 

encouraged to submit articles that may be of interest to the general membership. The bulletin editor 

reserves the right to edit any submitted articles or omit any submission from publication. Source must be 

cited for material quoted from other authors. Permission to reprint Petrograph articles is hereby granted 

provided properly cited. 

2013 MGSCV Officers 
Elected  
President – Bonnie Andrade President@mgscv.org  

Vice President – Mike Mc Bride VP@mgscv.org  

Secretary – Sheryl Cooper Secretary@mgscv.org (510) 589-8858 

Treasurer – Betty Milam Treasurer@mgscv.org  

1st Year Director – Michael Cox  Director1@mgscv.org  

2nd Year Director – Jodi Minshall Director2@mgscv.org  

3rd Year Director – Norm Hodgson Director3@mgscv.org  

Federation Director - Ron Hasemeyer Federation@mgscv.org  

Shop Manager – Beth Farmer ShopManager@mgscv.org  

2012 Show Chairman – Cathy Miller ShowChair@mgscv.org  

Membership – Tony Cooper membership@mgscv.org 510-589-5292 

Editor – Diana Cohoon Editor@mgscv.org  

Past President – Ron Miller pastpresident@mgscv.org  

Appointed 
Scholarship Chair – Mary Howell   

Librarian –  Mary Howell   

Historian – Jamie McDonald   

Purchasing Agent – Beth Farmer    

Education Coordinator – Shirley Buschke   

Field Trip Coordinator–Ron Hasemeyer   

Parliamentarian – Doc Buschke   

Reception/Hostess – Ann Vargas/Dan Gilson   

Sunshine Reporter – All members   

Door Prizes –  Bonnie Andrade   

Web Master – Tony Cooper  webmaster@MGSCV.org   

            Publication Staff       

Contributors: Shirley Buschke, Jodi Minshall, Betty Milam, Sheryl Cooper, Mary Howell, Mike McBride 

mailto:President@mgscv.org
mailto:VP@mgscv.org
mailto:Secretary@mgscv.org
mailto:Treasurer@mgscv.org
mailto:Director1@mgscv.org
mailto:Director2@mgscv.org
mailto:Director3@mgscv.org
mailto:Federation@mgscv.org
mailto:ShopManager@mgscv.org
mailto:ShowChair@mgscv.org
mailto:membership@mgscv.org
mailto:Editor@mgscv.org
mailto:pastpresident@mgscv.org
mailto:webmaster@MGSCV.org
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Meeting Minutes

BOARD MEETING – 

Submitted By Sheryl Cooper 

Board Meeting – Mar. 11, 2013 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm. 

In attendance were Bonnie Andrade, Mike 

McBride, Betty Milam, Diana Cohoon, 

Sheryl Cooper, Jodi Minshall, Beth 

Farmer, Mike Cox and Cathy Miller 

Treasurer: The February treasurer's 

report by Betty Milam was discussed. 

Sheryl Cooper moved to accept the reports 

as presented. Mike Cox seconded the 

motion and it was carried unanimously. 

Minutes: Beth Farmer moved to accept the 

February board minutes as printed in the 

Petrograph. Mike Cox seconded the motion 

and it was carried unanimously. 

We started discussing getting our own 

geode splitter for the show next year. 

Should we get a new one or a used one? We 

could get the parts and build our own. We 

will look into it further. 

Shop: We are getting donations and selling 

items. Beth traded 160 lbs of obsidian for 

petrified wood and other rocks. She is 

working on installing a motor into a saw. 

  

Show: Cathy reported that the setup went 

pretty well. We didn't have to stay too late. 

The fire and building inspections were 

really simple this year. The Pavilion had to 

move a couple of fire extinguishers, but we 

passed. 

    We paid the electrician for the electrical 

work. We should get the original receipts. 

We never received the plans to approve the 

work before hand like we asked. The 

Pavilion approved the plans but the society 

paid for the work. 

    The raffle didn't go over very well. 

There were too many different raffles. 

The food trucks were good, but we didn't 

get as many as we thought. Some left early 

on Sunday. 

    The show wrap up meeting will be April 4 

th. The show was totally packed away by 

9:30. Next years’ show will be Feb 21, 22 

and 23 and several dealers complained 

about the dates. 

 Editor: The March Petrograph went out 

after the show. Elizabeth and Michelle 

Bennett went to the dealers at the show 

and interviewed them. K & D donated slabs 

to our junior program. 

Membership: The total membership is at 

116. There are about 12 new members this 

year. 

Announcements: The scholarship program 

will be at the May general meeting. 

John Gullak is doing better. He can now put 

some weight on his hip. 

Education: The polymer clay and opal 

classes are on hold for now. Look for lost 

wax and wire wrap classes coming soon. 

There may be a silversmith class. 

 New Business: We are looking for a field 

trip coordinator and a federation director. 

We discussed the club scholarship and the 

donations to the AFMS and CFMS. 
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Beth Farmer moved to vote each year on 

the CFMS and AFMS scholarship donations 

from our society. Betty Milam seconded 

the motion and it was carried unanimously. 

Beth Farmer purposes to decline making a 

donation this year. Mike McBride seconded 

the motion and it was carried unanimously. 

Bonnie Andrade looked for a new company 

to make our badges since Joyce 

Buhnerkempe retired. She found Frank 

Mullaney with Rocky Five in San Jose area. 

Betty Milam moved for the club to pay the 

$10 logo fee to Rocky Five. Jodi Minshall 

seconded the motion and it was carried 

unanimously. An application will be placed in 

the Petrograph for anyone wanting to 

purchase a club badge. 

    The Napa Valley Club advertised in the 

CFMS newsletter they are selling cases 

with light fixtures for $75 each. Beth 

Farmer moved to purchase at least 5 of the 

4 foot cases advertised the in CFMS. Cathy 

Miller seconded the motion and it carried 

unanimously. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm. 

  

GENERAL MEETING Mar.19th, 2013 

Submitted by Sheryl Cooper 

Bonnie Andrade called the meeting to order 

at 7:40 pm. There were 22 members 

present. 

    A new member, Amy Burroughs, joined us 

tonight. She does beading and has been to 

several shows. She kept meaning to join the 

club and decided this was the year to do it. 

She is excited about all of the possibilities 

and can hardly wait to get started. 

  

Minutes: Shirley Buschke moved to accept 

the February minutes as printed in the 

Petrograph. Jodi Minshall seconded the 

motion and it carried unanimously. 

Show: By 9:30 pm the show was all wrapped 

up and put away with no paid helpers this 

year. We have completed another show. 

Things went well. We had some different 

and new things. The wrap up meeting will be 

Thursday, April 4 at the shop at 7:00 pm. 

 Editor: Everything is going fine. Please 

leave the shop copy of the Petrograph at 

the shop. Send your articles to 

editor@mgscv.org 

Membership: There are 121 current 

members with three more paying tonight. 

There will be an email reminder going out to 

everyone who hasn't paid yet. 

Juniors: No juniors at the moment. 

Sunshine: John Gullak is coming along 

slowly. His ankle is swollen now so therapy is 

going slowly.  David Howell is in 24 hour 

care and it is going day by day. 

Scholarship: The presentation has been 

moved to the May general meeting. 

Education: It is time to start setting up 

more classes now that the show is over. 

Announcements: The shop clean up will be 

on Saturday, April 13 and the Open 

House on Sunday, April 14 for 10 – 2. 

 Don't forget to feed the kitty at the 

meeting. This is what keeps the coffee and 

paper goods supplied for the meetings. 

 

mailto:editor@mgscv.org
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New Business: We have a new vendor – 

Rocky Five – for our club badges. The price 

is $5.50 each. They will be 2” x 3” and the 

same color – blue background with yellow 

lettering. We will be placing an order early 

April and Bonnie Andrade will pick them up 

around April 20th. 

Show Comments: The admissions were 

better than last year. Betty Milam is still 

working on the final numbers. 

The food was good at the food trucks but 

they left early and there were not as many 

as promised. We need to contract with the 

trucks directly next year. 

Jason Tate suggested a mascot walking 

around the show and has volunteered to be 

the mascot next year. 

    Many people were not satisfied with the 

raffle and want the live auction back. We 

gave it a try it but it didn't work for 

finished goods. Some suggested a silent 

auction but we were not sure this would be 

better. There were mixed feelings about 

closing down the demo room on Sunday. 

Cathy Miller and Sheryl Cooper did some 

brain storming over the problem. We came 

up with holding the live auction on Sunday in 

the courtyard weather permitting. If the 

weather is not cooperating then holding it in 

the big kitchen since we are not using it to 

serve food. More discussion on this will 

happen at the show meetings. 

   We could put up more exhibit cases in 

Hall 4 in front of the big kitchen. 

Hall 4 is getting a small stage in the back 

corner with a 16” step. When we get better 

dimensions we will see how this affects the 

dealer space. 

    Geodes were a super hit and made a 

profit. We are looking into making our own 

splitter and where to purchase geodes. 

    The demo room needs a sign,  Something 

bigger to grab the public’s attention and 

draw them in, and we should put up signs 

behind the demonstrators like we do for 

the dealers. 

    Shop lifting and security are still 

concerns. Our security is mainly private 

citizens who make their presence known to 

discourage thieves. 

It was a good show. The weather was good 

and the parking lot was overflowing. 

    The Castro Valley library picks the 

displays for the following year in June. The 

Fremont library has already agreed to our 

display for next year. 

   Some felt we needed more communication 

to the members about what can be done and 

when, for the show. Use the email system 

more with shorter messages.  In the 

advertising, list what annual show it is. Such 

as “61st annual show” 

    If you have more ideas or suggestions 

join us at the show meetings. 

Drawings: The name pulled for the $100 

member drawing was Janice Goesch this 

month. 

Attending Member Tickets – Jim Ewing, 

Jason Pate, Diana Cohoon, Amy 

Burroughs, Stephen Caudill-Merida, John 

Caudill, Peggy Cooper, Mike Cox, Jodi 

Minshall, Doc Buschke, Sheryl Cooper, 
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Betty Milam, Cathy Miller, Cheryl Gullak, 

Mike McBride and Lisa Hampton 

   The meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm and 

the silent auction was closed at 9:00 pm. 

 

               

 

ROCK RUMBLES Apr. 2013 

By Shirley Buschke 

Every year Doc Buschke and John Gullak 

race to see who can put the first object 

into our auction case for our next show.  

This year they were both beat by Horace 

Robertson who donated a set of three 

agate beads and Jim Ewing   who faceted an 

Ethiopian opal.  We may ask a member to 

set it for our raffle. 

Missed a few names at the show.  Jamie 

McDonald hopes to be back at the shop, her 

daughter Sheryl was with her. Jamie ran 

the door prize section as she has for years.  

She said she is cutting back her 

volunteering at Eden Hospital.   Ron Miller, 

our past president, was there on crutches, 

broke a bone in his foot, which explains why 

he did not help with set up. Janine Carlson 

entered a case.  Also spotted Pia Marlof.  

V.P. Mark McBride seemed to be 

everywhere at the show.  I think he had 

invisible skates on. 

 

 

Our pendant winner was the father of  

Katie Furuyama,  who always brings her 

dog  Jasper  with her while she facets.  

That dog is a charmer and half the 

Saturday crowd has bought dog food for it. 

    The auction case is lonely awaiting your 

contribution!  We are hoping to try some 

new ways to use the donations to gain 

money for our club.  Do you have any 

suggestions?  Use the internet, have a sale 

before Mother’s day? etc. 

    It’s almost time for entering the 

Alameda county Fair.  We really should 

have a club case.  Are there any volunteers?   

Your entry brings you two free passes and a 

parking pass, and you might even win a 

prize.  Ask Diana Cohoon who won  a prize 

last year.   For information,  go to 

www.ACFairExhibits.com.  Deadline is May 

22.  There is a nominal entry fee.  The Fair 

is June 19th through July 7th. 

    Treasurer Betty Milam and husband 

enjoyed watching the baseball games in 

Phoenix. Beth Farmer was also there but 

they did not run into each other.   

    John Gullak will probably be home by the 

time you read this.  He broke his hip.  And 

Pat Rigor also has had a hospital stay due 

to a stroke.  She suffered a stroke March 

22 and  had surgery.  Husband Ed has been 

in therapy prior to a knee operation.  Diana 

Cohoon also had surgery on her throat but 

is talking already.  She said all went well. 
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Doc and I visited the rock and gem show in 

Roseville recently.  Nice to be greeted by 

some of our show dealers. There were Lots 

of dealers we have never seen, the Fair 

grounds were very hard to find.  They had 

Lots of kids activities because they had 

lots of space for them. 

    Charlotte Snyder kept her word.  She 

said she would be returning to the shop and 

there she was, she said she joined 17 years 

ago.  How time flies. 

                ANNOUNCEMENTS 

'The Castro Valley Science Festival has 

asked our club to participate in this year's 

Science Fair to be held at the Castro Valley 

High School on the first Saturday in May - 

May 4, 2013 from 10am to 2pm.   Set up can 

begin as early as 8:30am.   Last year the 

Mineral and Gem Society of Castro Valley 

had 2 8' tables for displaying rough rocks 

to finished cabochons.  All grades are 

invited to the Fair- from kindergarten to 

High School.  The younger children loved 

touching the rocks.  Any member that is 

interested in helping at the Science Fair 

and/or showing a display, please contact 

Betty Milam for more details.' 

        
    The shop clean up is April 13th at 

8:30 am, and the open house will be April 

14th from 10 to 3pm. We need hot and 

cold dishes and salads & desserts made by 

members for the visitors.       

Our April General Meeting program, 

"Gemstone Safari to Tanzania", has been 

postponed due to a sudden illness with the 

speaker, Dennis Freiburger. He will re-

schedule at a later date. We all wish Dennis 

a speedy recovery. Our April program will 

be "What's Up in Our Shop. Meet The Shop 

Manager". This will give both new and long 

term members an idea of the many things 

our shop offers, what's available and 

what's new. Our May General Meeting will 

be our scholarship presentation. In June 

our program will be "Morgan Hill Poppy 

Jasper" presented by Lawrence Keyte 

and Robert Frederickson. 

                WANTED!!! 

We need a field Trip Coordinator, and a 

Federation Representative for our club. 

There will be a NBFT Spring meeting 

hosted by the Peninsula Gem & Mineral 

Society, April 13th at the Shoup park 

Garden house, 400 University ave , Los 

Altos, Ca. Contact Colleen McGann 831-212-

1951, or colleen.mcgann@hds.com.         

Attending this meeting will give insight on 

setting up or sponsoring field trips, and a 

good chance to meet people already doing 

this job.  Please consider attending. 

 

           SHOW SCHEDULES 

Mariposa Gem and Mineral Club 

Mariposa, Ca 

April 13th & 14th 10-5pm daily 

Mariposa County Fairgrounds 

Hwy 49 South 

Chel 209-742-7625 

mineralmuseum@sti.net 

mailto:colleen.mcgann@hds.com
mailto:mineralmuseum@sti.net
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Spring+Clip+Art&Form=IQFRDR
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Paradise Gem & Mineral Society 

Paradise, Ca 

April 13th & 14th, 10-5pm daily 

Elks Lodge, 6309 Clark 

Manuel Garcia 530-877-7324 

Paradisegem.org 

Santa Clara Valley Mineral & Gem Society 

San Jose, Ca 

April 20 & 21st, Sat, 10-6PM, Sun.10-5PM 

Santa Clara County Fairgrounds 

334 Tully Rd. 

Frank Mullany 408-265-1422 

info@scvgms.org 

Santa Cruz Gem & Mineral Society 

Santa Cruz. Ca 

April 27th & 28th, 10-5pm daily 

Santa Cruz Civic Auditorium 

Julia Cornblatt 831-687-0509 

scruzmgs@gmail.com 

www.scgms.org 

Antelope Valley Gem & Mineral Club 

Lancaster, Ca 

April 27th & 28th, 9-5pm daily 

Lancaster High School 

44701 32nd st. West 

CJQuitoriano 661-209-9092 

Cjq_62@yahoo.com 

www.avgem.weebly.com 

Lone Pine Gem & Mineral Club 

Bishop, Ca 

May 3rd – 5th, Fri. 6-9, Sat.9:30-5, 

Sun. 9:30-3pm 

Santa Lucia Rockhounds 

Paso Robles, Ca 

May 4th & 5th,9-5pm daily 

Pioneer Park & Museum, 

 2010 Riverside Ave. 

Kim Noyes 805-610-0603 

kimnoyes@gamil.com 

www.slrockhounds.org 

Reno Gem & Mineral Society 

Reno, Nevada 

May 11th & 12th, 10-5pm daily 

Reno Sparks Livestock Event Center 

1350 N. Wells Ave. 

Steve Norman 775-358-7322 

Snorm11@hotmail.com 

www.renorockhounds.com 

CFMS Show & Convention 

Conejo-Oxnard-Ventura Gem & Mineral 

Societies 

May 31st-June 2nd,  

Fri. & Sat. 10-5pm, Sun. 10-4pm 

Ventura County Fairgrounds 

10 W. Harbor Blvd. 

Rob Sankovich 805-494-7734 

rmsorca@adelhphia.net 

CFMS2013Dealers@gmail.com 

mailto:info@scvgms.org
mailto:scruzmgs@gmail.com
http://www.scgms.org/
mailto:Cjq_62@yahoo.com
http://www.avgem.weebly.com/
mailto:kimnoyes@gamil.com
http://www.slrockhounds.org/
mailto:Snorm11@hotmail.com
http://www.renorockhounds.com/
mailto:rmsorca@adelhphia.net
mailto:CFMS2013Dealers@gmail.com
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Field Trips 

Rock Hound Field Trip Fanatics 

April 13th thru April 20th Area 54, Panoche 

Hills, Nees ave & I-5, city of Firebaugh, 

Western Fresno county,, Ca  Meet @the 

Chevron Travel Plaza@ 9am Sat. more info 

@ http://rockhound-field-trips.com/events 

Roseville Rock Rollers G & M Society 

CFMS Co-OP. 

Panoche hills 

April 13th and CFMS attendees will stay 

until the 14th 

 W. San Joaquin Valley 

Agate, Jasper and Jade 

Gordon Standlee 916-752-5322 

standleebrn@aol.com 

Denise Hansen 530-613-0531 

firemiss@gmail.com 

Sequoia G&M Society 

Spring 2013 Royston Turquoise Dig 

Tonopah, Nv. 

Duncan Penman 408-203-6056 

Dwpmail2@yahoo.com 

 

Eldorado Co. M & G Society 

Virgin Valley, Nevada 

June 8th & 9th 

Petrified wood, Opal, & Fossils 

Fred  Ott 530-677-8440 

Fred.ottb8t5@statefarm.com 

Nevada Co. G & M Society 

Austin, Nevada 

June 8th & 9th 

Fluorite & Snakeskin Agate 

Dan Chaplin 530-271-7283 

danc@ensembledesigns.com 

 

          

        GEM OF THE MONTH 

Submitted by Diana Cohoon 

    Our gem of the month is from Essex 

England in a small town called Chelmsford, 

and was educated in England.  He began to 

work in the Antarctica for the British 

Antarctic Survey, as a Tec writer, and 

stayed for 2 yrs.  After that he was 

offered a job with a company in Italy as a 

Tec writer, and stayed 3 yrs.  In 1990, he 

was asked by his former company from 

Italy if he would like to move to the U.S. 

and be a Tec writer in Cupertino, Ca.  He 

accepted and later became a Software 

Developer, and began writing Tool scripts.  

Our Gem is married and lives in San Jose 

with his wife and 3 kids, and he is also a 

proud grandpa.  His hobby is woodworking, 

and he had a piece of Morganite and began 

an online search of ideas on how to facet 

this Morganite.  He heard about our show in 

http://rockhound-field-trips.com/events
mailto:standleebrn@aol.com
mailto:firemiss@gmail.com
mailto:Dwpmail2@yahoo.com
mailto:Fred.ottb8t5@statefarm.com
mailto:danc@ensembledesigns.com
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Newark, and went online to find us, went to 

our website for directions, came down and 

visited our shop, and consequently joined 

that day.  He has completed his first cab on 

Monday night (beginners night), and is 

working on his second.  Can you guess who 

our Gem is?  His name is Roland Arajs! 

          

        BRAD SMITH BENCH TIPS 

SHARP KNIVES FOR CUTTING MOLDS  

Cutting molds is easier and more precise 

with a sharp blade. A new Xacto blade is 

sufficient for cutting RTV molds but is 

usually not sharp enough for vulcanized 

rubber. For that it's best to use scalpel 

blades available from most jewelry supply 

companies.  

The #11 blade is triangle shaped, and the 

#12 is hawksbill shaped. I find the 

hawksbill is particularly nice for cutting the 

registration keys of the mold. 

 

 

                BALL BURS  

    I use ball burs quite a bit for carving and 

for cleaning up bits of solder that need to 

be removed. The ball shape seems to be 

more controllable than other cutting burs. 

They're less apt to grab and walk over your 

piece. 

    As to sizes I've found that 8 mm is a 

very useful size for carving while a half mm 

or smaller at high speed works great for 

signing your name on the back of your work. 

     Would be interested in what others use 

them for. – Brad 

More bench tips from Brad Smith can be 

seen at facebook.com/Benchtips/ 

             

            

                

             

 

             KIDS KORNER 

By: Elizabeth Bennette, 14 yrs old 

           Dealer Interviews 

    Though the Mineral and Gem Society 

show was a month ago, I still find myself 

reflecting on my experience there, and 

wonder why the dealers, who are a really 

huge factor of our show, want to come back 

every year. There are so many other shows 

around California that these dealers could 

have attended instead of ours, like ones in 

San Francisco and San Mateo, so I was 

http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=521489331227956&set=a.196352230408336.48803.139183986125161&type=1&relevant_count=1
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Spring+Clip+Art&Form=IQFRDR
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astounded to find out that the waiting list 

is almost as long as the list of dealers that 

were going to show up at our show. My 

curiosity piqued, I decided to talk to some 

of the dealers during my time at the show, 

asking them what about our show was so 

great to them, and why they keep coming 

back. “It’s a real mineral show,” said a 

dealer from Mid-South Alabama, “that’s 

what made me want to come back since I 

was here 20 years ago.” In fact, this view 

of our “real” show has made dealers want an 

invitation to our event every year. The 

immense variety that comes from all the 

dealers lets the members, visitors, and 

dealers have an exposure to different 

types of stones that they’re not usually 

familiar with. For example, The Frazier’s, 

dealers who sell a large variety of 

gemstones and informational books, told me 

all about what their experience was like at 

the show, which they had been attending 

since the first one which was in the Castro 

Valley High School gymnasium in 1965. “I 

love being able to see all of the different 

dealers who I’m friends with” she said. I 

got many of the same replies from other 

dealers who have been to the show multiple 

times, like the dealers form J and J’s, who 

have been selling their garnets, lapidaries, 

and antiques at our show for 15 years. They 

mentioned how they really don’t just come 

for the business factor of our show, but 

because the environment is so “welcoming 

and fun, because we know everyone, and I 

like seeing my friends again.”   I want to 

thank K&D for my long interview with them, 

and the donation of some slabs for the 

juniors in our club.  They let me come 

behind their booth, and showed me the 

various Agates and Fluorites and Jaspers 

they were displaying.   I know the members 

feel the same way about seeing one another 

outside of the shop, and it feels great to be 

able to help out every year with my fellow 

members, and interact with the visitors.             

Both the dealers and I agree that seeing 

the visitors’ faces light up with delight 

when they’re able to recognize a type of 

stone, or spot a piece they’ve been looking 

for, makes the show entirely worthwhile. 

With such positive responses to our event, 

it makes me proud to say that I am a 

member of The Mineral and Gem Society.  

 

      

 

    

 

BE HAPPY!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+spring+clipart&qpvt=free+spring+clipart&FORM=IGRE
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 Shop Schedule (All shop sessions members only)        

            

                                                                                                               MAPS 
 

Monday       10AM to 1PM, Lapidary 

                    6PM to 9PM, Beginners only in lapidary 

Tuesday       9:30AM to 12:30PM, need daytime supervisor 

                    6PM to 9:00 PM, Lapidary,  

Wednesday 9AM to 12:00PM, Lapidary 

                    Library open 10AM to noon. 

                     5:30 – 8:00 PM Lapidary 

Thursday     10:00AM to 1:00 PM, Lapidary 

                    7PM to 9 PM, Lapidary  

Friday         9-1 PM Lapidary, Faceting (experienced only) 

 

Saturday     9AM to 3PM, Faceting Class 9-12, Juniors, 

       w/supervisor’s approval, lapidary  

                    Library open 10AM to noon. 

Sunday        9:30AM to 12:30PM, Lapidary 

    

 

                     

SHOP NOTICES: 
 

Website: www.mgscv.org 

Email us at info@mgs   

. 

 
Our shop: 20948 A Corsair Blvd 

Hayward, CA 94545 

(510) 887-9007 

Hesperian Blvd. 

Clawlter Sakian 
To 880 -> West Winton 

 

MGSCV 
20948A 

Corsair 

 



                                  MGSCV Petrograph – April 2013 
             Monthly Bulletin of the Mineral & Gem Society of Castro Valley, inc. 

 - 13 - 

 
 

From I 580: Take the A Street exit and go west, turn right on Montgomery Street and go to 
22307 Montgomery Street. 

From I 880: Take the A Street exit and go East. Turn left on Montgomery Street and go to 
22307 Montgomery. 

From Jackson Street: Go north on Mission Boulevard, turn left onto A Street, then right on 
Montgomery Street and go to 22307 Montgomery Street. 
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                               Mineral & Gem Society of Castro Valley (MGSCV) 
Membership Application and Information 

 
Membership is good for one calendar year from January 1st through December 31st. Please fill out and sign the 
application. Mail the completed form, a check for the dues payable to MGSCV, and a self-addressed, stamped 
envelope to -  MGSCV,  Attn: Membership Chair,  P.O. Box 2145,  Castro Valley,  CA  94546. 
 
Your membership is active upon receipt of your check and application. It will be processed and membership cards will 
be mailed to you within 4 weeks. Your email will be added to the list for the Petrograph, our newsletter. Your name will 
be added to the roster in the lobby at the workshop and in the drawing at the general meetings for cash prizes, if 
present.   
 
We are a non-profit club whose sole purpose is the education of lapidary arts and geological sciences for all who are 
interested. No products produced in the shop can be sold for profit.  All members should have or be familiar with 
the MGSCV Handbook. A copy is available for review in the club's lobby or one can be emailed to you by sending a 

request to info@mgscv.org.  

Before any member may operate any equipment or take any class they must have completed an orientation and their 

first cabochon. To schedule an orientation send an email to WorkShopManager@mgscv.org with your 

name, phone number, and a good time to call you.  During the orientation you will learn about the club and get a 
tour of the workshop. Monday evenings are reserved for beginners only. 

Membership dues cover less than 10% of our annual operating costs. It is our annual show that funds the club, 
workshop and all activities. A requirement of membership is that every member must work at the show for a 
minimum of 4 hours. The show is always held the first

 
full weekend of March, so mark your calendars. The show is 

fun to work and is the reason we have the best workshop/club in Northern California. Shop services such as rock 
sawing, casting, special classes (faceting, wire wrap, metal work, etc...) will not be available to members who do not 
work at the show. 

Membership Chairperson 

 
 
Type of Membership(s): (check all that apply)         _____ new membership                  _____ renewal membership      

 

_____ Single - $35      _____ Couple - $60      _____ Junior (11-17 with adult) - $1      _____ Junior (11-17 without adult) - $5 
_____ Associate - $17.50 (former member living more than 100 miles away)                          _____ Lifetime (voted in by the board) 

                                 
                                     After July 1st  all new membership dues are half (½)                                       
Name(s) (Please print all the names.) 
 
Adults:  _______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Juniors:  ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address:  _____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City:  _________________________   State:  ______   Zip:  ____________   Phone Number:  __________________ 
 
E-mail Address: ________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

(Our monthly newsletter, the Petrograph, will be emailed to this address.) 

Occupational Skills:  _____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

(Sometimes we are in need of advice and\or help in regards to electrical, plumbing, mechanical, clerical or other skills.) 

Confidentiality: (check all that apply) 
_____  I do not want my address printed in the roster at the shop. 
_____  I do not want my phone number printed in the roster at the shop. 
_____  I do not want my email address printed in the roster at the shop.I agree with the By-laws and rules of the 
Mineral & Gem Society of Castro Valley (MGSCV). 
 
Members Signatures:  ___________________________________________________________________________ 

mailto:info@mgscv.org
mailto:WorkShopManager@mgscv.org
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                   APPLICATION FOR OUR CLUB BADGE 

                                      PURCHASE 

 
The badges will be Blue background with gold lettering.   They are 

2x3”. Please include your name (as it will appear on the badge), 

address, contact numbers and enclose a check in the amount of $8.64 

Make the checks payable to Rocky Five, and mail it to Rocky Five 5705 

Begonia Dr. San Jose, Ca 95124-6535 email: rockyfiv@aol.com We 

encourage all members to wear their badges at our show, and when 

you visit other shows, to show our support of their club. 
 

Name________________________________________________ 

 

Address______________________________________________ 

 

Phone Number _________________________________________ 

 

 Email________________________________________________ 

 

Amount Enclosed _______________________________________ 

 

Number of Badges______________________________________ 

 

Signature_____________________________________________ 

 
 

mailto:rockyfiv@aol.com

